
«first_name» «last_name»
«Street» «Num»
«City», «State» «ZIP»
Dear «first_name» «last_name»,

I am writing to share important information with you about the Disaster Housing Assistance Program-Sandy (DHAP-Sandy) for eligible families displaced by Hurricane Sandy.  The Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) has partnered with the Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) to provide rental assistance to your household through DHAP-Sandy, a housing assistance program administered through HUD’s network of local public housing agencies (PHA), such as (PHA NAME). 
The DHAP-Sandy is a temporary housing assistance program to assist families displaced by Hurricane Sandy. This program provides monthly rental assistance for up to 12 months for eligible families with continued long-term housing needs. Funds for security deposit and utility deposit assistance may also be available. FEMA has determined that you are eligible for DHAP-Sandy and has referred your name to HUD to be included in this new program.
Based on information received from FEMA, you have been assigned to the (PHA NAME).  To begin your participation in DHAP-Sandy, it is required that you participate in the briefing session on (DATE & TIME).  (PLEASE PROVIDE ANY PERTINENT INFORMATION REGARDING THE BRIEFING SESSION/INTAKE)
The (PHA NAME) is committed to providing you and your family with rental assistance to assist you in recovering from Hurricane Sandy.  In addition to the temporary rental assistance that you will receive, you will also work with a case manager who will help you achieve self-sufficiency goals for you and your family. Each family’s head of household is required to actively participate in a Disaster Case Management Program in order to receive assistance through DHAP-Sandy. 

Please be aware that under DHAP-Sandy you must be determined eligible for continued assistance 90 days after entering into a Disaster Rent Subsidy Contract (DRSC) with your landlord, and every 90 days thereafter. Continued Assistance will be determined based on your family’s ability to pay for housing, as well as certification from your case manager verifying your family’s ongoing participation in disaster case management to include making progress toward achieving a permanent housing plan. This requirement will be further explained in full detail by (PHA NAME) during the DHAP-Sandy briefing session.   As well, in preparation for the termination of DHAP- Sandy assistance, all families are required to contribute a portion of their rent, with graduating contribution increases occurring on a quarterly basis.  Again, this requirement will be further explained by (PHA NAME) during the DHAP-Sandy briefing session.
Please keep this letter this for future reference.  For more information on DHAP-Sandy, please visit www.hud.gov/dhapsandy or call (PHA PHONE NUMBER).  
Thank you for your interest in the DHAP-Sandy program. We look forward to your family’s participation. 

